A new President of UNI-Europa Bank

Sandy Boyle is the new President of UNI-Europa Banking. He was elected at a meeting of UNI-Europa's Finance
Committee meeting in Nyon, Switzerland on May 15. Sandy, who is Deputy General Secretary of UK affiliate
UNIFI, takes over from Ciaran Ryan who is retiring as General Secretary of the Irish bank union IBOA.
Ciaran was thanked for his work in the banking sector and wished well for his impending retirement from IBOA.
UNI General Secretary, Philip Jennings, presented him with retirement gifts.



